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Superintendent’s Message

VISION STATEMENT:

The Strasburg-Franklin Local School District will foster

Personal Responsibility In Developing Excellence

Strasburg 
Digital Academy 

Helping Students Reach Their Goals
Contact Dawn Delcoma at 330.878.5571, ext. 2

Dear Parents and Community Friends,

I hope all of our Tiger families enjoyed a restful and event-filled summer.  Many 
elementary students took advantage of our summer reading programs which will serve 
them well as they return to school.  Finding time to read with your children is a critical 
piece of the reading process.  Something that seems so small provides additional 
preparations to ensure success in the upcoming school year.

Students will return to classes on Monday, August 21st.  Our administrative and 
custodial teams extend an enthusiastic welcome back to all staff and students, as we 
prepare for the 2017-2018 school year.  We expect it to be an exciting year while continuing to focus upon 
providing the best education possible, for our children.

To help prepare for the new school year, we are introducing several innovative changes:

•	 Installation of a security door between the cafeteria and the elementary wing

•	 Final Forms – an online comprehensive student information collection and management system which will 
replace the paper school forms

•	 Strasburg Digital Academy (SDA) – to offer online education for Strasburg students

•	 PBIS (Positive Behavior Interventions & Support) program in the elementary

•	 Back-to-School Bash for K-12

The Back-to-School Bash will be held at the school on August 17th from 4:00 – 7:00 PM.  We will have 
a variety of organizations represented along with food trucks, taste testing opportunities, Final Forms Help 
Stations, Open House for the elementary, CCP meeting, 6th grade orientation, kid stations, and more.  Be sure 
to mark your calendars!

Check out our district website for student handbooks, lunch menus, school supplies, calendars of events, etc.  
The link is www.strasburg.k12.oh.us

Please remember that my door is always open and I welcome your feedback.   Feel free to call, email, or stop 
in to speak with me.  Your thoughts, concerns and perspectives are important to our school district.  Working 
together for children will continue to make our district stronger.

Thank you for entrusting your children to us.

Respectfully,

Mrs. Cindy Brown

Mrs. Cindy Brown
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STAY CONNECTED
Strasburg-Franklin  

Local School District
140 N. Bodmer Ave. • Strasburg, Ohio 44680

Board of Education
Mr. Kevin Harvey, President
Mrs. Stacy Bitikofer, Vice President
Mrs. Veronica Spidell, Member
Mr. Wes Hostetler, Member
Mr. Ed Yackey, Member

Meetings are held at 6:30 P.M.  
on the third Wednesday of each month.

Administration Office
Phone: 330-878-5571, ext. 4 • Fax: 330-878-7900

Office Hours: 8:00 A.M. - 4:00 P.M.

Mrs. Cindy Brown Superintendent
Mrs. Sharon Smith Secretary to Superintendent
Mrs. Christine Angerer Treasurer

Curriculum/Pupil Services/EMIS
Phone: 330-878-5571

Mrs. Deb Haglock Curriculum/Gifted
Mrs. Carol Popa EMIS

Strasburg Middle/High School
Phone: 330-878-5571 • Fax: 330-878-9921

Mr. Adam Hall MS/HS Principal
Mrs. Chris Haswell Secretary

Strasburg Elementary School
Phone: 330-878-5571, ext. 4 • Fax: 330-878-5983

Mrs. Sheila Doerschuk Principal
Mrs. Natasha Demuth Secretary

Transportation
Phone: 330-878-5571, ext. 4

Mrs. Sharon Smith Transportation Coordinator

Nondiscrimination Policy
The Strasburg-Franklin Local Schools’ Board of Education does 
not discriminate on the basis of religion, race, color, national 
origin, sex, disability, or age in its programs, activities, or 
employment.

District News
Back-to-School Tips for Parents
Starting the new school year can be a time of great excitement… 
and anxiety. Help calm your child’s fears (and your own) with these 
teacher-approved tips.

Meet the new teacher
For kids, one of the biggest back-to-school fears is “Will I like my 
new teacher?” Breaking the ice early on is one of the best ways to 
calm everyone’s fears. Take advantage of your school’s open house or 
back-to-school night. Some teachers welcome phone calls or e-mails 
— another great opportunity to get to know each other before the year begins.

If personal contact with the teacher isn’t possible, try locating the teacher’s picture on a school website or in a 
yearbook, so your child can put a name with a face. If your child’s teacher sends a welcome letter, be sure to 
read the letter together.

Tour the school
If your school hosts an open house, be sure to go. Familiarizing your child with her environment will help 
her avoid a nervous stomach on the first day. Together you can meet her teacher, find her desk, or explore the 
playground.

With an older child, you might ask him to give you a tour of the school. This will help refresh his memory and 
yours.

Connect with friends
A familiar friend can make all the difference when heading back to school. You might try calling parents from 
last year’s class and finding out which children are in your child’s class this year. Refresh these relationships 
before school starts by scheduling a play date or a school carpool.

Tool up
Obtain the class supply list and take a special shopping trip with your child. Having the right tools will help 
him feel prepared. While keeping basic needs in mind, allow for a couple of splurges like a cool notebook or a 
favorite-colored pen. These simple pleasures make going back to school a lot more fun.

School supply lists also provide great insight into the schoolwork ahead. Get your child excited about upcoming 
projects by explaining how new supplies might be used. Let him practice using supplies that he’s not used 
before — such as colored pencils or a protractor — so he will be comfortable using them in class.

Avoid last-minute drilling
When it’s almost time to stop playing, give a five-minute warning. Giving clear messages to your child is very 
important.

Chat about today’s events and tomorrow’s plans
While it is important to support learning 
throughout the summer, don’t spend the last 
weeks of summer vacation reviewing last 
year’s curriculum. All kids need some down 
time before the rigors of school begin. For 
some kids, last-minute drills can heighten 
anxiety, reminding them of what they’ve 
forgotten instead of what they remember.

Ease into the routine
Switching from a summer to a school 
schedule can be stressful to everyone in 
the household. Avoid first-day-of-school 
mayhem by practicing your routine a few 
days in advance. Set the alarm clock, go 
through your morning rituals, and get in the 
car or to the bus stop on time. Routines help 
children feel comfortable, and establishing 
a solid school routine will make the first day 
of school go much smoother.
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Middle/High School
From the Principal
Greetings,

It is hard to believe that in just a few short weeks the 2017-2018 school year will 
be upon us. We are excited and optimistic about the upcoming year and look 
forward to getting things started on Monday, August 21st, as we welcome back 
our students. Our message this year to the young men and women that we have the 
opportunity to serve, is to focus on the two things in life that you are in total control 
of at all times, your Attitude and your Effort. Legendary coach and executive Pat 
Riley once said, “If you have a positive attitude and constantly strive to give your best effort, eventually you 
will overcome your immediate problems and find you are ready for greater challenges.” A great effort springs 
naturally from a great attitude and that is the message we want to try and get across this year to our students.

We will have a new face in the building this year as Mrs. Becky Sewell retired at the end of the last year. 
We would like to thank Mrs. Sewell for her years of service and we wish her nothing but the best with her 
retirement. We are very excited to welcome Mrs. Dawn Delcoma to the Strasburg-Franklin Local School 
District. Mrs. Delcoma comes to us from the Claymont City School District and will serve in the role of Digital 
Media Specialist for the 2017-2018 school year.

In an effort to continue to provide our students with the best educational experience possible, we have added 
some new course offerings for the 2017-2018 school year. We are bringing back the Project Lead The Way 
program district-wide and all students will have the opportunity to participate in this program. At the middle 
school level, all seventh grade students will be required to take a Study Skills class and a Digital Media class. 
At the eighth-grade level, all students will be taking an introductory Spanish and French class along with an 
additional period of math to help sharpen their skills. On the high school side, we are excited to announce that 
we will be offering five College Credit Plus classes this year taught 
by Dr. Ellen Christy and Mrs. Tanya Horne. Botany and zoology have 
also been added as additional science electives. In addition to our new 
academic offerings, we have also added a few clubs for the upcoming 
school year. Fellowship of Christian Athletes & More, Foreign Language, and Youth to Youth are new clubs 
that students will have the opportunity to participate in. As you can see, there are many great things happening 
at Strasburg right now. As we move forward, we will continue to evaluate and improve the opportunities 
offered to the students of the Strasburg Franklin Local School District in the hopes of giving each student the 
best educational experience possible. 

Last year I stated that our greatest, most important initiative is to make sure that we are always “Keeping the 
Main Thing, the Main Thing,” which is our students. This has not changed and will not change. It is important 
that as educators, parents, and community members we never forget this. We will continue doing what is best 
for the young men and women that we have the opportunity to serve each day and continue to instill that Tiger 
P.R.I.D.E. (Personal Responsibility in Developing Excellence) in them. Through a close and collaborative 
partnership with everyone associated with Strasburg High School and Middle School, I am confident that we 
can continue to take steps forward and make our school an even better place for students to learn and grow. 
If you ever have any questions, or if I can be of assistance in any way, please don’t hesitate to call me at 
330.878.5571 or e-mail me at adam.hall@strasburgtigers.org.

Respectfully,

Adam Hall
Principal

May Students of the Month
Louis McGrath and Landon Schneider were 
selected as Strasburg’s Students of the Month for 
May. Every month, a student is selected from the 
Middle School and High School to receive this honor.

Louis completed his sophomore year at Strasburg 
and the son of Marc and Janis McGrath. He was 
nominated by his Spanish teacher, Mrs. Tanya 
Horne. Louis was a member of the football team and 
basketball team at Strasburg. In his spare time, Louis 
enjoys working on cars and riding his bike.

Landon completed his seventh grade year at Strasburg 
and the son of Bill and Stacy Schneider. He was 
nominated by his English teacher, Mrs. Sam Raber. 
Landon participated in basketball at Strasburg. In his 
spare time, Landon enjoys spending time with his 
friends and playing the guitar and drums.

Louis and Landon were recognized at the June board 
meeting.

P
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Elementary News
Strasburg Elementary School Supply List

KINDERGARTEN
1 3-ring binder (1” size)
6 glue sticks
1 pair of FISKARS scissors
1 8-pack Crayola markers
1 bottle of hand sanitizer (GIRLS)
1 box of sandwich sized Ziploc baggies (GIRLS)
1 box of gallon sized Ziploc baggies (BOYS)
4 boxes of 24 crayons (1 for art class, 3 for the classroom)
2 packs of Ticonderoga #2 pencils
2 rolls of paper towels (GIRLS)
2 canisters of Clorox wipes (BOYS)
5 dry erase markers (black, skinny)
1 Mead primary K-2 journal (binding on the left side)
1 Mead Composition journal
1 box of tissues (BOYS)
1 pair of headphones (**NO EARBUDS**)
1 change of clothes (including underwear and socks)
*Please put names on headphones and clothing ONLY. 

FIRST GRADE
6 large glue sticks
1 pair of FISKARS scissors (child-sized)
1 roll of paper towels
1 box of sandwich zipper baggies (BOYS)
1 box of gallon zipper baggies (GIRLS)
2 dozen yellow #2 pencils 
2 large erasers
2 boxes of 24 Crayola crayons 
2 boxes of tissues (no lotion tissues)
1 plastic art box (8½” X 5”) 
2 canisters of Clorox wipes
8 dry-erase markers (black, skinny) 
1 pair of headphones (**NO EARBUDS**)
3 Mead primary K-2 journals (binding on the left side)
*Please do not put names on supplies. 

SECOND GRADE 
2 boxes of 24 Crayola crayons
1 pair of FISKARS scissors
3 dozen yellow #2 pencils 
8 glue sticks
2 large erasers
1 container of bleach wipes (GIRLS)
1 bottle of hand sanitizer (BOYS)
1 8 oz. bottle Elmer’s glue (not colored)
1 plastic art box
1 3-ring view binder with clear plastic front cover (1½” 
size)
1 pack of 5 tab dividers
2 highlighters
4 red pens
4 packs of index cards (3” X 5”)
4 composition notebooks
2 boxes of tissues
2 rolls of paper towels
2 Expo dry-erase markers (black)
1 pair of inexpensive headphones
THIRD GRADE
2 dozen pencils
3 regular size spiral-bound notebooks
1 box of tissues
1 container of bleach wipes
1 roll of papers towels
4 glue sticks
1 box of 24 Crayola crayons
1 dry-erase marker
1 large eraser
1 pair of FISKARS scissors (metal pointed)
1 highlighter
1 pack of colored pencils
1 plastic art box (large enough to hold all art supplies)
2 packs of index cards (3” X 5”)
2 packs of loose-leaf paper
1 3-ring binder (1½” size)
1 folder

FOURTH & FIFTH GRADE
2 dozen pencils
1 pack of colored pencils
4 pocket folders 
1 3-prong folder
1 pair of scissors (metal pointed)
4 glue sticks
1 box of Crayola crayons
1 pack of washable markers
1 roll of paper towels
2 packs of loose-leaf paper
1 box of tissues
1 container of bleach wipes
1 plastic art box (large enough to hold all art supplies)
1 spiral-bound notebook
2 highlighters
1 composition notebook

All students need  
a pair of gym shoes. 

These will stay at school.

“You’re off to great places,

Today is your day!

Your mountain is waiting,

so get on your way!”
-Dr. Seuss
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Important  
Back-to-School Dates
August
17	 Back-To-School Bash............... 4-7 p.m.
	 Classrooms open from.............. 6-7 p.m.
18	 Kindergarten Parent Informational 

Meeting....................................... 6 p.m.
21	 First Day of School
	 Grades 1-5 and Kindergarten students 

with last names beginning with the 
letters A-H

22	 First Day of School
	 Kindergarten students with last names 

beginning with the letters I-Z
23	 First Day of School
	 Kindergarten class as a whole

September 
4	 NO SCHOOL
5	 PBIS Parent Information Night... 7 p.m.

Elementary News
From the Principal
Strasburg Elementary to Launch PBIS Program
Strasburg Elementary is proud and pleased to launch its PBIS program this school year.  PBIS is the 
acronym for Positive Behavioral Interventions and Supports.  It is an approach to instruction and 
discipline that meets the needs of ALL students.  

There are four core expectations, which we refer to as the Tiger Pledge: Strasburg Tigers pledge to be 
Respectful, Responsible, Safe, and Prepared. Students will be expected to honor these Core beliefs 
in all school settings.  Students will be reminded of these beliefs through an instructional “boot camp,” 
banners, signs, and daily announcements.

Positive behavior will be recognized in a variety of ways.  These include Monthly “Zero Club” parties, Ten 
Day Rewards, and Potato Head parties.  An informational meeting will be held the evening of September 
5th at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school gym for all interested parents.

Sheila Doerschuk, 
Principal

MYON Reading Program
We were thrilled to see elementary students participate in the summer MYON 
reading program. Students read books at their independent reading level, then 
completed CLOZE reading activities and comprehension quizzes. Three Summer 
time check-ins gave students the chance to play games with friends, enjoy delicious 
desserts, and receive their reading prizes, including free passes into the drive-in, 
Tiger t-shirts, and ride cards for Tuscora Park.  We are proud of these students for 
investing in their education and preventing the Summer slide.
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Meet Our Staff

Christine Angerer
Treasurer

Dan Bolen
Band

Kim Gessner
Elementary Library

Kelly Burge
HS Science

Michael Burge
MS/HS Science

Dawn Delcoma
Digital Media

Natasha Demuth
Elem. Secretary

Diane Donahue
First Grade

Deb Durbin
Elem. Intervention

Mary Sue Fierbaugh
French-ELL

Wanda Goedel
Aide

Jessica Goehring
Elem. Intervention

April Griffith
Cafeteria Cashier

Deb Haglock
Curriculum

Adam Hall
MS/HS Principal

Chris Haswell
HS Secretary

Sarah Henry
Fourth Grade

Brett Hershberger
Phys Ed / Health

Tracy Hohman
First Grade

Dave Jones
HS English

Olivia Ladrich
Title I

Dean Lautzenheiser
Bus Driver

Beth Linerode
Aide

Troy McClellan
HS Social Studies

Josh Metz
Fourth Grade

Heather Miller
Third Grade

Shawn Miller
MS Intervention

Jimm Morris
HS Intervention

Tanya Horne
Spanish, College 

Credit Plus

Dr. Ellen Christy
Business-Technology, 
College Credit Plus
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Meet Our Staff

Cory Nussbaum
MS/HS Social Studies

Lyndsay Paisley
MS Math / Science

Courtney Pollock
Title I

Kevin Pollock
K-12 Phys Ed / Health

Jessica Pridemore
MS Math

Carisa Pryor
MS Language Arts

Dave Pumphry
HS Math

Samantha Raber
MS Language Arts

Garrett Rauchorst
HS Science

Krissie Richards
Third Grade

Casey Rife
MS Social Studies

Rachel Ripley
HS English

Tonya Ronald
Fifth Grade

Kathy Salzer
Aide

Mary Ann Schram
Cafeteria

Barbara Scott
Elem-HS Music

Katie Scott
HS Math

Sharon Smith
Supt Secretary,

Trans Sup, Treas Assist

Gary Spinell
Dean of Students / AD

Tammy Stockert
Bus Driver

Tara Thompson
Second Grade

Danielle Thornberry
Kindergarten

Lindsey Tidrick
School Counselor

Pam Wallace
Kindergarten

Chad West
First Grade

Lana Williams
Head Cook

Mike Windland
Fifth Grade

Kendra Wolgamott
Second Grade

Bob Neidenthal, Rick Espenschied, Tim Foster
Custodians
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Athletic News

2017 Fall Sports 
Athletic Ticket/Pass 
Options
•	 Fall Family Pass – $150                                                                                  
	 Fall Family Pass includes admission for 

immediate family to all Home HS/MS Football 
& HS/MS Volleyball games.  

	 Gate Prices for family of four:
-	 Varsity Football .................................... $100
-	 Varsity Volleyball.................................. $200
-	 MS Football & Volleyball..................... $144

$444
	 Potential Savings of $294 

•	 Student Fall Pass - $25                                                                                
	 Student Fall Pass includes admission for (1) 

student to all Home HS/MS Football & HS/MS 
Volleyball games.  

	 Gate Price for (1) Student:
-	 Varsity Football ...................................... $20
-	 Varsity Volleyball.................................... $40
-	 MS Football & Volleyball....................... $24

$84
	 Potential Saving of $59

•	 Pre-Sale Student Home Varsity Football 
Tickets - $2

	 Pre-Sale Student Tickets for Varsity Home 
Football games will be sold at school during 
week of home games for just $2.  Student 
tickets at the gate $4. 

Varsity  
Football Cheerleaders

	 Kacey Bechtold	 CeCe McCracken
	 Allie Bitikofer	 Holly Patton
	 Katie Bonar	 Julie Schupbach
	 Chlorissa Curfman	 Alyssa Sims
	 Deveni Knerr	 Taylor Starkey
	 Betsy Malcuit	 Sophia VonKaenel

Competition Squad
	 Teaonie Barkan	 Holly Patton
	 Kacey Bechtold	 Julie Schupbach
	 Chlorissa Curfman	 Alyssa Sims
	 Sarah Dreher	 Sophia VonKaenel
	 Deveni Knerr	
	

STRASBURG ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT
presents

Meet the Teams,
Football Scrimmage &

Three Lil Piggies Food Truck
SATURDAY AUGUST 19th 

@ Strasburg Stadium
Introduction of team members of: 

Varsity, JV, & MS Volleyball • Varsity & MS 
Football • Varsity & MS Cross Country
Varsity & MS Cheerleading • MS Golf

 Girls & Boys Varsity Golf • Marching Band
BBQ FOOD TRUCK @ 5:00-8:00 PM

*10% OF FOOD TRUCK PROCEEDS  
WILL BE DONATED TO  

STRASBURG ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT*
TEAM INTRODUCTIONS @ 6:00 PM
FOOTBALL SCRIMMAGE @ 7:00 PM

Middle School  
Football Cheerleaders

	 Tessa Bitikofer	 Sarah Schultz
	Josalyn Harding-Neff	 Aubrey Thomas
	 Kaylyn Haswell	 Alyssa Ullom
	 Zoe Minard

The Competition Squad will be performing at the 
annual New Town Mall Spirit Rally on August 8 
starting at 5 p.m.  They are also looking forward 
to several upcoming competitions in Westerville, 
Massillon, Heath, and Minerva.  They have been 
working very hard preparing for these exciting 
events!


